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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
Meeting Place, Marshworth
27 July 2017
Present: Paul Hurcombe(acting Chair) Lesley Berry (Secretary), David Lee, Kevin Adams, Kathy Higgins, Ron Ellis, Bill Fuller, Cliff Green, Barbara Willis,  Neasham Galloway,   Sam Hegarty,  Alex Wells, Vincent, Sheila Taylor,Julie Baines(WCC), Terry Baines(WCC),  
Apologies: John Orr Mavis Boatwright, Rosemary O’Day, Jenny Hathaway, Terry Weller, Derek Weller,
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
The chair opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting (June 2017) were read and approved. 
Matters Arissing
Cliff reported that the wood has now been delivered and is stored at his house. The boxes will be stored seperately
Ron reported that the Family Fun day and Dog Show had been a great success and everyone involved worked very hard. The presence of Serco was much appreciated; there was a bouncy castle, a burger stall, and a great many entries to the dog show iteself.
The £400 that was allocated to fund the day was almost all spend, the residue will be used to replenish the stock of cups and plates.
Thanks were expressed to Wayne Clements for organising the event, an to all those who helped, attended, or took part in it.  £21 from sale of  food was donated to 2 charities – the homeless, and the cat rescue.
	

	3
	Environmental Report from Ron Ellis
Julie Baines is the new environmental officer for WCC
There is still fly-tipping of rubbish and abandoned cars. Also still rubbish on the roundabout.
Julie, Ron, and Iain have been round and noted all these things. The alleyways are ?? by the council, but some cannot be entered because they are blocked with rubbish. Residents need to be vigilant about proper disposal of their own rubbish.
Some of the trees that were originally planted are leaning on fencesand causing problems.
	

	4
	First Steps Working Group - Kathy
This group meets every month at the school in between the general meetings. There is a grants sub-committee headed by Sheila which deals with grant applications for events; the most recent being for money for the Fun Day, and the seaside coach trip.
We have a watching brief for the Council regeneration Meetings and we make sure that the TBRA is always represented. The next meeting is 14 November.
We are now looking forward to obtaining money for a Pantomime trip
The First Steps money that we were allocated at the beginning is nearly all spent, and so we have to rely on grants now.
	Sheila

	5
	Regeneration Meeting Report - Sheila
The most recent meeting was on 25th July.
YourMK have a board consisting of 3 people from the council and 3 from Mears. The committee’s role is to keep an eye on the contract and the ?? of YourMK’s business plan. The council board members consist of Bruce Meer (Accountant), Pamela Leounce, and Hattie Hiewellyn-Daveis (both committed to housing)
The regeneration is underway with small amounts of building on Fishermead, Frankline Croft, and St Georges Road in Bletchley
Other units are planned for the old Cripps Lodge site on Netherfield
A short meeting was held before the council meeting attended by Sheila, John, Cliff, Lesley, and 2 representatives from Fullers Slade to put together some questions as follows:
1) That the council houses only had a 30 year life span. This was denied by the council members – apparently they have been ??
2) Deprivation leading to a shorter life expectancy- The chair of Fuller Slade RA pointed out that the residents there have longer life expectancy than those on some other estates
3) Density – How many houses can be put into the existing space?  No satisfactory answer was given.
Appointment of Residents’ Advisors
YourMK have chosen 3 which are available, and each estate is entitled to use one of these if required. We can choose one which is not any of the three, and that advisor will be funded.
Urban Capacity Study
Dave Lee had maps showing that a lot of the green areas and roadways had been eaten into and this map was apparently done when choosing Mears as an exeample of what might be possible.
Regeneration and Housing Committee meetings are important for us to attend and to challenge things that are discussed if we feel it is right to do so.
Terry Baines. Who is chair of the Fishermead RA and a member of Campbell Park Council went to the MK Council to ask why the uRban Capacity Study had come out when a previous plan for a site had been shut down by residents fighting against it.
Terry Baines challenged the council leader Pete Marland who told him that
a) it is a technical study only and is nothing to do with expansion, but was needed as evidence for PlanMK
Residents in Woolstone have gone to the MK council re plans for there area, and these have now been scrapped
An assurance has been given now that these areas of green spce will now be protected.
If Tinkers Bridge has areas that they want protecting, they should speak to Kevein Wilson or Hannah O’Neil or Steve Coventry NOW and ask probably Kevin to bring it up at Milton Keynes Council meetings.
The WCC neighbourhood plan should becaome legal in October when there will be givernment input
Neighbourhood plans are not being given the status by the local councils that they are entitled to.
Cambell park did a study for the whole of Fishermead and there is a need for housing. 9 flats are to be built, starting in September at the top of Feedland Drive, and 90 modular builds for families only going up towards the X-scape to be errected by a private contractor. All estates will have to have some sort of expansion.
Some residents have not been given the help that they need by the council
The strongest RAs all have an MK6 postcode. A forum of MK6 RAs was suggested by Terry, to fight together. There is money due to estates from the council.
Fullers Slade. Plans for this estate show that 50% of proposed dwellings would be flats.
Dave reported that PlanMK commits to 3,500 extra dwellings within the existing build-up areas. The Urban Capacity study totals up as 4,556 new dwellings, with 54% ofthese coming from rebuilding the regeneration estates. This is therefore an indirect commitment to demolition on over 50% of the regeneration estates.
	John


	6
	Funding - Sheila
1) Tesco Grant. Meeting has been held, and plan made for spendingthe money. Sheila to contact Groundworks.
2) Seaside Trip 19th August, Southend.Coach needs to be booked. Meeting agreed that Sheila should go ahead and book it.
3) Newsletter Grant. Sheila has an application to the Community Foundation waiting to go, but we need jounalists to gather information in order to create an informative newsletter
We need to replace Nicky: Kevin Adams and Cliff offered to help. We may reduce to a single sheet.
4) other grants. Agreed to apply to WCC for a pantomime trip
	John


	7
	Tesco Grant working group update - Bill
The following equipment has bee purchased:
· Hedgecutter
· petrol blower
· extended lopper
More discussions are needed with Terry and Derek about other items 
It is still to be decided if these items should be available for residents to borrow
	

	8
	Any Other Business
Kevin enquired for date of next regeneration meeting – 14 Nov, 6-8pm
Kevin enquired about assistance with replacement of the original timber framed windows and doors that he had on his house. Although the council did allow home owners to replace these at cost when they were doing the council houses, this offer is no longer open, and is the responsibility of the property owner
A discussion with a solicitor about CPOs gave the information that they can only be enforced if executed by the High Court, but more usually were an offer to buy the property at 10% over the market price.
	

	14
	Next meeting
The meeting closed at 9 pm
The next meeting is on 27 July 2017 at 7:30
The next working group meeting is on 12th July at 7.00. 
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